WINDSOCK VILLAGE CORPORATIONS

JOINT MEETING 6/21/07

A joint meeting of the Boards was held 6/21/07 at Peter Lambert’s home. Board members present were: Don Meader, Gary Cole, Beverly Mason, Bill Clegg, Peter Lambert, Dwight Allenson, Barbara Clifford, Mac MacIver and Elmer Hynes.

The Aviation Corp. approved the minutes of the May 17 meeting as written.

Election of Officers Aviation Corp.: Beverly Mason was nominated & elected as President. Peter Lambert was nominated as Vice President. Bill Clegg noted that he would like an active pilot to be an officer. The nomination was withdrawn. Gary Cole was nominated and elected. Barbara Clifford was elected as Treasurer and Peter Lambert as Secretary.

Treasurer’s report: Barbara reported that there is a $100 balance on one assessment where the member has been making payments. There is also a full assessment outstanding on the Alan Huston property. She plans to enclose a note with his next billing stating that he will be taken to small claims court unless payment arrangements are made. To date, he has not responded to notes or phone calls. Don noted to be sure to send the letter as registered mail/return receipt.

Annual Meeting Assessment: Barbara reported that the invoices for this year’s assessments are prepared but not printed. She is waiting for the list of officers from tonight’s meeting to include with the invoices.

Peter and Beverly will review the minutes from annual meeting prior to the July meeting. They will report on any items that need to be addressed from the annual meeting. Barbara reported that the donation to the Nature Conservancy has not been sent out as yet but she has confirmed the address with Jeff Lougee. There was some confusion within the Nature Conservancy as to where our donation went last year.

Other business: Gary suggests that a long-range planning committee be formed for the runway. A discussion ensued on the existing runway committee and it’s duties. Currently Dwight Allenson, Roger Currier and Gary Cole form the committee that decides closures and openings of the runway. Don suggested using the same committee and have them get more formally organized eg: a chairman. They can then assess ideas and plans for the future of the runway. A motion passed to go with the current committee and expand the title to: Runway Long Range Planning and Operating Committee.

This concluded the Aviation portion of the meeting.

Election of Officers, Property Owners: Beverly Mason was elected as President, Mac MacIver as Vice-President, Barbara Clifford as Treasurer and Peter Lambert as Secretary.

The minutes of the May 17 meeting was approved as written.

Directory: It was decided that Don Meader would chair a committee re: establishing a member directory. He will form the committee and report back to the Board at the July meeting.

Treasurer’s report: Barbara reported that Alan Huston is the only outstanding assessment. He will be sent a final demand via registered mail/return receipt. If he still does not respond, small claims is the next step. Barbara also wanted to confirm that the assessment for the ’07-’08 year is $535.There was some confusion as to how the “chip sealing” project was to be paid. A quick review of the annual meeting minutes confirmed that the “chip sealing” project was to be paid from savings. The assessment is $535.

Fitzmaurice/Clark: Nothing has changed since the last meeting as far as the court is concerned. Don was upset that Bill Fitzmaurice has been saying that the board has not been doing anything about the trailer issue. Don gave a brief summary of the history of the issue. It is true that the trailer issue was the first to come up. Soon after, the Clarks moved onto the property with a camper, applied for a building permit to build a home and also tried to have a septic system installed. These matters were given precedence over the trailer in our dealings with the attorneys. Don read a letter that he had just received form Bill Fitzmaurice that had been intended for the annual meeting. Beverly will write a letter to Bill Fitzmaurice to serve as a status report from the Board. We will also write a letter to Bob Clark reporting the offer from Steve Moore to allow the trailer to be moved to one of Steve’s other properties.  Bill Clegg stated that he will be talking with Bob within the next two weeks and will make the Moore’s proposal to him personally. It was agreed to let Bill speak to him directly.

Don reported that Atty. Fauver contacted him regarding Bill Fitzmaurice calling her and asking questions regarding the status of the law-suit. She is reluctant to deal directly with Bill. Don told her that he and Beverly were appointed by the Board to be the liaison with her. Any other consultation is at the expense of the person calling. Dwight asked as to whether we should send a letter to the membership telling them that they can sue on their own, at their expense and not go through the Board.

Off Road Vehicles: Beverly would like to have a separate mailing go to all members re: site plan review policy, off road vehicle policy etc. She doesn’t want to hold up the mailing of invoices while waiting for the package of materials to be finished. She will have a packet of information available for the July meeting.

Site Plan: Beverly had a site plan for Martin Ferwerda that had come in the mail. A discussion ensued on whether there was a site plan review committee in place and how we should handle the applications. A motion was approved that Bill Clegg will be the chairman of a site plan review committee. When applications are received, he will find a second person to go with him to the job site to make the appropriate measurements and approve the site plan.

Bill asked about getting our C&R’s grandfathered into the Town of Ossipee Zoning ordinance. A discussion ensued re: whose rules take precedence, the Town Zoning or our C&R’s. It was concluded that Zoning is applicable but as long as our C&R’s are not less restrictive, they can be enforced.

Meeting adjourned at 8:00pm.

Next meeting July 19th at Bill Clegg’s hangar; 6:30 pm

Bring you own chair

Peter Lambert

Secretary

